
 
 

A Message From the District Governor 

 

At all 41 cubs that I visited so far this year, I talked about our District 

goals for the year. I am still trying to meet some of those goals with 

your help. Among the membership goals, we wanted to add 100 new 

members across the District and limit the number of dropped 

members, excluding deaths, which sadly always occur.  Through 

April, we have added 73 new members and had 79 drops which 

include deaths. That makes us just -6 for the year. Let’s keep adding 

new members who will provide more hands and new ideas for “doing 

the work”. We are doing great! 

In regard to membership, we still have a couple “of cards to play” that 

will help us to the goal. First, PDG Dennis Bell reported at the District 

Cabinet Meeting/Convention that the developing new club in New 

Cumberland has 23 prospective members who have paid their dues 

for the year and that a meeting is being planned to elect officers and 

prepare for a charter event. This will mean an infusion of members. In 

addition, PDG Shirley Starner has organized a Branch Club in Sprenkle Village. Two members will 

transfer from the parent club which is Weiglestown. The other five or more members will be new 

members.  The organizational meeting for this branch club will be held May 2nd. And finally, we have 

begun working with the Pinchot Park Lions Club and my goal there is to help them add ten new 

members by the end of June. If all goes well and we can limit the number of drops, we could end the 

year on the plus side of the ledger. That would be worth some kind of District-wide celebration. 

In regard to LCIF, our goal was that 85% of the clubs would make donations (although my personal 

goal was 100%) and that we would increase our donations over the previous year by 20%. We have 

been doing great here as well. PDG Kerry McKnight tells me that we are leading all districts in 

Pennsylvania at the level of our donations and getting close to our goals for the year. If you are still 

thinking about personal or club donations, please do it now, so we can take this last year of LCIF’s 

Campaign 100 out with a bang!  
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A Message From the District Governor con’t 

 

Now let’s look at several things we have coming up over the next month or so.  First, we have District 

14C Lions Diabetes Awareness/Stride Walk events in three locations on Saturday, May 14th. The 

events will be held at the Valley Meadow Park in Carlisle, the Upper Adams Intermediate School in 

Arendstville and the York County Rail Trail in New Freedom in conjunction with their Backyard 

Olympics. The events are designed to raise awareness about the incidence, risks and care for 

diabetes. Donations will be accepted for diabetic causes.  Let’s let people know we are doing these 

events. Hang Lion Theresa’s posters in fire halls, municipal buildings, doctor’s offices, grocery stores 

and wherever.  Let the local media know. Get it out on social media. Let’s let everyone know that 

Lions are concerned about the health impacts of diabetes, and want to help produce better outcomes 

for everyone.   

Then from May 19th-22nd, the annual MD-14 (State) Lions Convention will be held in King of Prussia 

at the Valley Forge Casino Resort. Immediate Past International President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi, will be 

the keynote speaker at the International Banquet on Saturday evening. Hospitality night will be held 

on Friday night from 9-11 with a “Doo Wop Sock Hop.” It is not too late to register. If the cost is of 

concern to you, just register for Saturday at the heart of the convention. Come be part of the “rally of 

the troops.” 

And finally, on June 18th is a combined event at the Newville Lions Fairground. It will be the Newville 

Lions 75th Anniversary celebration, and it will also be the Banner Exchange between the outgoing 

Governor, yours truly, and the incoming District Governor, Keith Shoff. In conjunction with the Banner 

Exchange, we will be providing awards and recognitions to quite a few Lions who have served the 

District, Zones and Clubs so selflessly and effectively this year. Many of you have received invitations 

from Lion Nancy Hockenberry, Secretary of the Newville Lions Club. If you have not received an 

invitation and would like to attend, please let me know asap. For a picnic style luncheon that includes 

fried chicken, scalloped potatoes, baked beans and coleslaw, the cost is just $15.00. You must rsvp 

by June 1st. 

We continue to have a lot of things going on in our District this spring. Let’s finish the year strongly. I 

wish the best for you and your family. Have a great month. 

Sincerely and in Service from the Heart, 

DG Dan 

District 14C Lions 

anitadan@embarqmail.com 
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A Message From the District Governor Elect 

 
Fellow Lions, Lioness/Lions and Leos: 
 
Time to celebrate - May has arrived. The Sun is warming, the birds are 

chirping, the flowers are blooming, and the garden will soon be growing (The 

weeds already are). May is the home for Mother’s Day on the 8th and Memorial 

Day on the 30th, and let us not forget that May 4th – 11th is Root Canal 

Awareness Week.On second thought maybe, we should forget that one. 

Convention season is also upon us. Did you make it to the District 

Convention? If not, you missed an outstanding afternoon and evening of 

remembrance, learning, and celebration. The 2 presentations by Past 

International Director Dr. Ed Cortes were particular highlights. Thank you to 

the Convention Planning Committee for a job WELL DONE!! 

 

 
Some of the 26 Lions who enjoyed dinner following the convention and heard PID 

Cordes speak about early childhood vision screenings. 

 

I would be remiss to not THANK YOU for your confidence and your vote as 2022 / 2023 District 

Governor Elect for 14-C. Also CONGRATULATIONS to FVDGE Marty and 2VDGE Galen on their 

successful campaigns and elections as well. Next is the MD 14 State Convention which will be held in 

King of Prussia @ the Valley Forge Casino Resort on May 19 thru 22 and then the finale will be the 

104th Lions Clubs International Convention which will be held in Montreal Canada on June 24 thru 28  
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A Message From the District Governor Elect con’t 

 

Although our Lions Year is quickly coming to an end, there is still plenty of things to keep us busy, 

i.e., the need for clubs to report their listing of officers for the 2022/2023 year. Club Secretaries 

should be reporting their slate of officers for the new year online through MYLCI. These reports are 

due by May 15th. Any Secretary who needs assistance should contact another Club Secretary, Zone 

Chair or our District Administrator asap for help. Please consider placing an advertisement in our 

District Directory to help offset the printing cost for the Directory. I don’t know about you, but I find the 

Directory helpful throughout the year for contact information, the District Calendar, etc. \ 

 

I’d also like to remind you of some upcoming training. By the time you read this the Presidents & Vice 

Presidents training will be over (28 April), Club Secretary and Club Admin (5 May), Zone Chair (12 

May), New Member Orientation (2 June), Guiding Lion (11 June). Most, if not all, training sessions will 

be recorded, so you have access to go back and refresh your memory. Remember these are all 

FREE to attend but you do have to register to get the appropriate links.  

 

Keep looking for new opportunities for Service projects. Service attracts new members and even 

though it may be intimidating at first, try something new. You might be pleasantly surprised with the 

outcome. One last thing, June is always the month when Clubs “clean house” but remember that 

retention is a huge part of a Club’s success. Have your members fill out a member satisfaction survey 

to get an idea of things that might be happening in the background. No matter what you do - DO NOT 

drop members for not attending meetings!! Attending meetings is no longer a requirement by LCI. It’s 

all about SERVICE.        

 

THANK YOU for your Service and for all you do in your Communities, the Commonwealth of PA and 

around the world. Thank you for allowing me to be a part of this Lions journey. I am truly blessed. 

 

Again, I end this newsletter article with this quote from our International President (Doug Alexander). 
 

“Service to others is the rent we pay for the space we occupy here on Earth.” 
 

Let’s Roar! 
 

Yours in SERVICE,  

1st VDG Lion Keith Shoff 
kkshoff@comcast.net 
Cell # 717-309-9684 
Home # 717-927-6812   
 
 

  

mailto:kkshoff@comcast.net
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A Message From the 1st Vice District Governor Elect 

 

It was good to see many of you at the district convention on the 23rd. below was 

may acceptance speech for the position of 1stVDG.Thanks to PDG Dennis and 

PDG John for a wonderful convention. 

 

First of all, thank you for all you do to serve others. I appreciate your support 

and with your help, I hope I may continue to lead District 14-C in a positive 

direction. A while back I did a training for Tail Twisters, it mentioned 3 duties for 

that position, which I feel are important to remember: 1) to promote harmony 2) 

promote good fellowship and 3) show enthusiasm. These are areas, I hope to 

foster in the district. There were also 3 Fs for successful meetings 1) fellowship 

-again made the list, along with 2) Fulfilment and 3) FUN. Of course, we could 

add a 4th F of food. I also pointed out that an adult Lion rests or sleeps 16-20 hours a day, (of course 

we as Lions are much busier answering the call of those in need.) Again, thank you, I am humbled 

and look forward to working with DG Keith and his leadership team in the upcoming year. 

Hope to see you in Valley Forge, I heard all bets are on for a great State Convention. 

1st VDGE Marty Zimmerman 
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District 14-C Convention 

We Came, We Saw, We Got on Board!! 

The 2022 District 14-C Convention is now history, and it was a great success.  The theme of the 
convention was All Hands On Deck, mirroring District Governor Dan Brant's theme for this year.  The 
Lions of District 14-C were challenged to get on board with new service initiatives, recruiting members 
and letting our communities know what we do. 77 Lions attended the convention and 26 Lions stayed 
for dinner following the convention, where they heard our International Guest, Past International 
Director Dr. Edward V. Cordes, speak about KidSight USA Foundation and the importance of early 
childhood vision screenings.  

 
PID Cordes was also the Keynote Speaker during the 
convention, bringing us greetings on behalf of International 
President Douglas Alexander. During his remarks, he spoke 
about the challenges our clubs face as they emerge from the 
COVID-19 pandemic; and he reflected on our traditional 
commitments to help those with vision and hearing 
impairments. He also encouraged us to embrace new 
challenges and identify emerging needs in our communities. 
He spoke about the need for Lions to raise our visibility in the 
communities we serve in order to attract new members. In 
addition, Dr. Cordes asked us to take stock of our current 
practices to be sure they are not a hinderance to attracting 
new members. 
 

The convention opened with a brief Cabinet Meeting. The Cabinet meeting was followed by the 
annual necrology service, which was led by District Chaplain Lion Rodger Snyder. Lion Rodger 
recited the words to a hymn that focused on service. A slide show containing the names and pictures 
of deceased Lions accompanied the reading of the names and sounding of the bell. Next up was the 
Keynote Speech by PID Cordes, and this was followed by the presentation of several awards, 
including the PA Counsellors' Distinguished Service Awards, Leo of the Year Award, and International 
President's Certificates of Appreciation. 

 
PDG George Reisinger presenting the names of candidates for District Governor and 

Vice District Governor. 
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District 14-C Convention 

 
 
Nominees for 2022-2023 District Governor, First Vice District 
Governor and Second Vice District Governor were presented to 
the convention along with nominating speeches. Voting 
followed, and Lion Keith Shoff (Brogue Community Lions Club) 
was elected as District Governor, Martin Zimmerman 
(Stewartstown Lions Club) was elected First Vice District 
Governor, and Galen Burkholder (Shippensburg Lions Club) 
was elected Second Vice District Governor. 
 

 

 

Following the voting, convention attendees were able to choose one of three seminars. Raising Your 
Club's Visibility focused on using traditional media and social media to help clubs build awareness in 
the community of the existence of their Lions club and the good work they do. Vice District Governor 
Keith Shoff, Zone Chair Doug Nace, both from Brogue Community Lions Club, and Lion Don Dippner 
from Red Lion Lions Club led this seminar and provided a wealth of materials and resources for club 
leaders to utilize. 
 
 Lion Raymond Highlands, District 14-C Disaster Relief Coordinator, assisted by Lion Laura 
Arnolt, both from the Carlisle Lions Club, presented an overview on Lions Club International 
Foundation (LCIF) Disaster Relief Program. In his presentation he covered the background and 
information on what a disaster is and summary on how the disaster response and recovery system 
works. He presented an overview of the LCIF Disaster Relief program and explained how Lions clubs 
could benefit their clubs and communities. 
 
 The third seminar focused on Action Planning and gave an overview of a strategic planning 
process that involves using a vision statement and a mission statement generate SMART Goals: 
Stragegic, Measurable, Actionable, Realistic, and Time-sensitive. A series of action steps is then 
created that will contribute to accomplishing the goal. Each action step includes a person responsible 
for its implementation and a deadline for completing the action.  This seminar was led by PDG Dennis 
Cope, Arendtsville Lions Club. 
 The convention ended with closing remarks by each of the incoming district officers and 
approval of a date for the 2023 District 14-C Convention, which will be Saturday, April 15, 2023.  
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District 14-C Convention 

 

Lion Jane Little, Upper Adams Lions Club, and Lion William Scheaffer, Susquehanna Lions Club, 

each received a Pennsylvania Counsellors distinguished Service Medal from District Governor Dan 

Brant. Both Lions were nominated by their club and recommended for the award by the Past District 

Governor Advisory Committee. 

 

  
Lion Jane Little receives congratulations from 
PDG John Griffie while PID Edward Cordes 
and DG Dan Brant look on. 

L to R: DG Dan Brant, PDG George Reisinger, 
Lion William Scheaffer and PID Edward Cordes 
pose for the photographer. 
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District 14-C Convention 

 

 

  
Peace Poster Contest Coordinator Lion Patti 
Hullmann received an International President’s 
Certificate of Appreciation for her work to promote 
the Peace Poster Contest in District 14-C. This is the 
fourth highest honor presented to Lions. 

Leo of the Year, Gabrielle Corson, Apple 
City Leo Club, receives her plaque from DG 
Dan Brant. 
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District 14-C Convention 

 

 

DG Dan conducting the District Cabinet Meeting. 
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12 
 

District Disaster Relief Program 

The Disaster Relief Program (DRP) is a focus program of the Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF).  The DRP can be used by Lions Clubs to reach out and touch their communities and to get 

the Lion’s name and logo out in front of the public. Lions International DRP focus on four areas. 

• Disaster Preparedness – plan and prepare for future disaster 

• Emergency Assistance – immediate assistance after a disaster  

• Community Recovery – support for short-term cleanup and repair efforts 

• Major Catastrophe – larger scale assistance for long-term projects  

The DRP affords clubs the opportunity to work with community leadership, private businesses, and 

others to prepare for and respond to the unforeseen disasters and events.  So why not use the DRP 

by getting involved with an already established local program or coordinate and begin a new program 

based on one of the monthly focuses.  If you have questions or want to learn more; please reach out 

to the DRP Chairperson, Ray Highlands at carlislelionray@comcast.net. 

May’s Readiness Focus 

Wildfires 
Most people when they think of wildfires, they think of the devastating fires on the west coast, but a 
wildfire can happen in any community.   Pennsylvania averages about 1,100 wildfires annually.  Learn 
more about the wildfire danger at www.ready.gov/wildfires, www.usfa.fema.gov/wui, or PA DCNR 
wildfire page. 
 
National Hurricane Awareness Week 

Hurricanes are dangerous and can cause major damage from storm surge, wind damage, rip currents 

and flooding.  Atlantic Hurricane Season is from June 1 to Nov. 30. Knowing your risk and how to 

staff safe could be the difference between life and death. Learn more at www.ready.gov/hurricanes.  

 

Don’t Fry Day 

The Friday before Memorial Day is Don’t 

Fry Day!  No, this is not don’t cook by 

frying food, this is don’t fry you skin day.  

The National Council on Skin Cancer 

Prevention designated the Friday before 

Memorial Day as Don’t Fry Day.  The 

council’s goal is to encourage sun safety 

awareness by reminding everyone to 

protect their skin while enjoying the 

outdoors. 

Readiness focuses make a great club program or discussion for a meeting.  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-our-focus-areas/disaster-relief
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_wRjakW3t8w31.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_I8MDDEcLlSJ3.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_YlaGqCGQ9k95.jpg.pdf?v=1
mailto:carlislelionray@comcast.net
http://www.ready.gov/wildfires
http://www.usfa.fema.gov/wui
https://www.dcnr.pa.gov/Communities/Wildfire/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.dcnr.pa.gov/Communities/Wildfire/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.ready.gov/hurricanes
https://www.epa.gov/sunsafety/dont-fry-day
https://www.epa.gov/sunsafety/dont-fry-day
https://www.epa.gov/sunsafety/dont-fry-day
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Hanover Celebrates Service 

Members of the Hanover Lions Club took advantage of the limited-time display of a local district 

billboard to gather for a photo shoot to promote membership on its website and FACEBOOK page. 

When you add up all the years, that is a lot of service time! 
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New Freedom Cleans Up a Local Stream 

 

 
The New Freedom Lions Club along with volunteers from Envirothon cleaned the stream running from 
Marge Goodfellow Park through NF Green to an area behind some local buildings in town 
(approximately a half mile of stream). They collected trash, debris, trimmed bushes, cut down 
overgrown trees, and retrenched the silt in the stream bed to assist with drainage and storm run-off. 
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Mechanicsburg Renaissance 

 

In 1820, 1 West Main Street in Mechanicsburg was designated to become a community park, the 

“civic soul” of the town.  Instead, a church stood on the square for 100 years. Then, in 1954, 

Hurricane Hazel ripped through Mechanicsburg damaging the church. Several years later, a one-

story brick building took its’ place. Lion Jayne Drake, Executive Director of the Downtown 

Mechanicsburg Partnership, spear-headed the demolition of this brick building on the corner of Main 

and Market Streets. On March 26, 2022, a cold and rainy day, marked the demolition of the building 

so that the land will be returned to its original intention as a community centered space. The 

Mechanicsburg Lions club was a sponsor to this historic event and collected items for the Time 

Capsule as well as promoted our mission of service. Lion Bob Buhrig was also a sponsor and 

provided all the tables, chairs, water, and bricks for children to paint. The community can’t wait for this 

beautiful outdoor space to be enjoyed by all. 
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Caption This Photo!! 

 

 

Here is the May entry in our Caption This Photo Contest. We’re looking for the funniest caption of this 
photo from New Freedom’s stream clean-up. Send your entries to: 
stewartstownlions@protonmail.com. Entries must be received by May 24, 2022 to be considered. 
 

We need photos of Lions in order to continue this feature. 
 
If you have a photo that would be fun for the caption contest, send it as well to the above email. 
March’s Caption Contest winner is further down in the newsletter. 
  

mailto:stewartstownlions@protonmail.com
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Arendtsville Celebrates Earth Day 

 

Members of the Apple City Leo Club joined with members of the Arendtsville Lions Club to celebrate 

Earth Day by picking up trash along the roads leading into Arendtsville. This is the 20th year The 

Arendtsville Lions Club has participated in the state’s Adopt-a-Highway program. 

 

New Freedom Supports Public Safety 

 

New Freedom donated to the Southern Regional 

Police Department Quick Response Team and K9 Unit 

when they visited the club on April 19th. Shown here 

are Officer Paul Hefner, SRPD Quick Response Team, 

President Bob Werner, and Officer Derek Smith with 

Officer Ransom, SRPD K9 Unit. 
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Dallastown Partners with Cougars Baseball for an Extravaganza 

 

 

The Dallastown Cougars Baseball hosted their annual extravaganza on Saturday and asked the 

Dallastown Lions Club to join in the celebration!  The Lions sold tickets for six baskets filled with 

goodies.  They raffled off two signed baseballs and other baskets and all proceeds went to operating 

the community park.  There was information about Lionism provided as well as information on the 

Dallastown Lions Club and what projects they are involved in. 

There were food trucks and kids’ games being offered as well as many venders participating.  

Building Bridges for  Brianna had a tent in preparation for their event on Saturday, June 25th, 2022, at 

the park. 

Keep an eye out for more information on all of the events happening at the park this summer!  Come 

and join the Lions, the Cougars and many others during their events and enjoy a beautiful park at the 

same time! 
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Hanover Supports Local Businesses with Benches 

 

Throughout the Hanover community, the Hanover Lions Club has donated numerous sitting benches 

with the support of several local businesses. Bench locations include various retail stores, community 

playgrounds, the YMCA Walking trail, and the local hospital. From time to time, these heavily-used 

benches, exposed to the four-season weather, require maintenance and upgrading. Lion Gerry 

DeGroft (left) chairs the project, makes the benches, and delivers them.  He also oversees their 

respective maintenance. This spring, he worked with Lion Todd Boller (right) to repair the bench at 

the entrance of the Hanover Chestnut Street Market House. Nice job, fellas!! 
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Leader Dog Puppy Raiser 

Robbie Teal 
 

Aww, Spring is in the air. What says Spring more than children and puppies outside playing in the 

warm sunshine. Since I have been writing this article I have written a lot about training and prepping 

for a puppy. But raising a puppy for Leader Dogs is not all 

about the work you put into a puppy. There are lots of fun 

times and funny stories that you can share. I know a lot of 

Puppy Raisers set a schedule for daily training. But I view 

raising a Future Leader Dog a little differently. Grocery 

Stores are great for distraction training, especially having 

the puppy being exposed to little children.  As if the sights 

and smells in a Grocery Store aren’t enough of a distraction, 

having youngsters walking by or up to a Future Leader Dog 

can be a challenge and educational. They always want to 

pet the puppy and it is a great time to work on sit/stays or 

down/stays as I talk to the kids and their parents about how 

to approach a service dog. My speech goes something like 

this, “Thank you for asking to pet (or show interest in) 

Future Leader Dog for the Blind Killian. He is about 9 

months old and is learning to be a guide dog for a blind 

person. He is a working dog and whenever you see a 

working dog with their owner, you should never approach 

the dog without asking first. These dogs are trained not to 

seek attention as they are focusing on the needs of their owner.” That often leads into more 

conversation about working and training service dogs.  As the saying goes, “Kids say the darnest 

things” and I’ve heard a few of them.  

My 3-year-old Granddaughter Michaela and Killian are the best of friends. She calls him, “My Killian.” 

The other day, she was helping “Nanny” weed the flower bed by the fence. We were in the flower bed 

while Killian was in the yard on the other side. Michaela had on her little gloves and trowel digging 

away, when I looked over to see she was actually digging under the fence with Killian’s nose poking 

out. I asked her what she was doing, and she told me she wanted to see Killian. I’m sure Killian was 

lending a “paw” to help in this escape plan on the other side. On another day, I was hanging out the 

laundry with Michaela and Killian playing in the yard. I looked over and Killian was “pooping” all of the 

sudden, Michaela dropped her pants and squatted down. I yelled, “Michaela! What are you doing?” 

She said in that 3-year-old voice, “I poop with Killian.” I nearly busted a gut trying not to laugh as I got 

her into the house. There is never a dull moment with those two!       
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Mt. Holly Provides Blessings 

 

The Mt. Holly Springs Lions Club instituted a Blessing 

Box to help those in need of food and household 

supplies. Each month, a different organization 

sponsors the box by keeping it stocked. The box is 

available 24 hours day and every day. The response 

for giving to help supply the box and appreciation for 

the food and supplies has been overwhelming!  

We are truly blessed to live in the Mt. Holly Springs 

community. 

 

 
 
 
  

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
 

Submit your items to Editor Carl Birkmeyer: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com 

 

Limit your items to no more than one page. 

Submit articles in PDF or Word format. Please don’t just write your article in the 

body of an email. 

Name your pictures! 

Include your name and club’s name in your email. 

Submit it by the 25th of the month preceding publication. 
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New Members! 
 

Jacobus Lioness Welcomes New Member 
 

 
The Jacobus Lioness Lions Club is pleased to introduce a new member, Andrea Williams.  She was 

inducted by District Governor Dan Brant in March. She is pictured here (on left) with her sponsor, 

Barbara Bick (center), and DG Brant (right). Welcome Andrea! 

Stewartstown Adds Two New Members 

 

Stewartstown congratulates its two new members, Gary and Brenda Lyons, who joined the club in 

April. Immediate Past District Governor Tom Jones inducted the members. The Lyons are pictured 

here with IPDG Tom Jones, sponsor Richard Maters, and President Jake Schultz. 
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York Springs Adds Three New Members 

 

L-R: York Springs Lion Roger Sowers (who sponsored all 3 new members), Randy Griest, Dean 

Shank, David Boyer, & DGE Keith Shoff, who conducted the induction ceremony. 
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New Freedom Cleans up the Town 

 

The New Freedom Lions Club held a road clean-up 

along Constitution Avenue in New Freedom. The club 

had 15 volunteers, including the son of one of our Lion 

Member's, and two community service individuals who 

helped!  

They collected 20 bags of trash, car parts, debris, and 

numerous other items.  

Great weather and a great day of service to the 

community! 
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Club Officer Elections 
 

Club Officer Elections were to be completed in April. If you club has not elected officers for Lion year 

2022-2023, that needs to be done as soon as possible. Following the election, the Club Secretary 

should report the new officers in MyLCI under 2022-2023 Officers. Please enter this information by 

May 31st along with any changes to meeting dates, locations and times so it is available for 

publication in the 2022-2023 District 14-C Directory.  

 

Vision Exam and Glasses Gift Certificate 
 

VSP Certificates for vision exams and screenings are available for clubs who 
receive a request for assistance. If your club receives a request for assistance 
with glasses and/or a vision exam, please contact your Zone Chairperson and 
ask for a certificate. This will help your club save funds that can then be used for 
other needs. 
 
 

 

Vision Screening Update 

April was another busy month for vision screenings around District 14-C.  We are now over 5,000 

people screened since July1, 2021! Things have slowed a bit, but there are still four clubs conducting 

screenings between now and the end of this Lions year. Look for a complete report of 2021-2022 

activities in the July newsletter. 

 

2022-2023 District Directory 

 There is still time for clubs, individuals and others to purchase an ad in the 2022-2023 District 
14-C Directory. Please see the form included with this newsletter and submit it to PDG Dennis Cope 
by May 31st. 
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York Springs Celebrates Easter 

York Springs Lions & York Springs Community on their Easter Egg Hunt & events (face painting, 
bounce house, petting zoo, storytelling, etc.) at the York Springs Lions Park on April 9. 
 

 

Lion Mark Keller announces the Egg Hunt rules to the younger members attending. 

 

York Springs Lions Margaret Spertzel, Shirley Prosser, & Marcia Showers serve hot dogs & sausages 

to attendees. 
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Lions International Peace Poster Contest 

Please appreciate this bright and beautiful peace poster 
created by Jack O Brien, a 13-year-old from New Mexico 
and sponsored by the Sandia Mountain Lions Club! Many 
connections of the flags of the world are depicted in 
Jack’s poster. Jack was one of 23 merit winners from this 
past year’s contest in which the theme was “We Are All 
Connected.” For Jack’s hard work and insight, he was 
awarded with a prize of $500! 
We, also, want to express a sincere congratulations to 
Shreya Zoy, a 13 year old from India sponsored by the 
Mannuthy Agri City Lions Club, who won the grand prize 
in the Lions International Peace Essay Contest for the 
year 2021-2022! I was very impressed with Shreya’s 
expression of our many connections as a human race. 
Shreya’s last paragraph of her essay truly sums up our 
human interdependency and the necessity for our 
connectivity to bring peace to our world. 
 
“We Are All Connected” by Shreya Zoy 
 
We all know that comforting feeling when we are being 
physically embraced, feeling heard, emotionally 
understood and supported by another human being. This 
warm human connection is very important in maintaining 
our overall emotional and physical health.  
There is a saying in Sanskrit 'Vasudhaiva Kutumbikam’ mainly "the world is one family". Certainly we 
can see that the whole world is populated by people who are working to attain same things - 
happiness, peace, security, resources like food and shelter and hopeful future.  
Our real identity is not whether we belong to a certain ethnic group or culture. Yes, we may follow 
different paths or religions but these can be changed and the soul is above all such temporary 
designations. and the nature of soul is to love and be loved. Happiness is found in relations and no 
happiness is more than a deep loving relationship. But the highest relationship is that when we are 
spiritually devoted to the supreme being, the ultimate lovable object. That is eternal spiritual path. 
 By having a solid knowledge of spiritual knowledge, we automatically are respecting all others 
regardless of their race, sex or species. This brings moral and peaceful social behaviour in everyone 
towards, everyone. By having respect for everyone's spiritual identity, parts and parcels of Lord, also 
gives us innate happiness. We can understand that we are visiting this planet for a short time and we 
are all in this together. 
 It is after thousands of destructive wars, humans realized the importance of peace. It applies on 
every angle like wars, pollution, natural disasters and more.  
When peace and harmony are maintained, things will continue to run smoothly without any delay. 
Moreover, it is a savior for many who do not like to engage in destructing activities and more. 
I think there is another deeper lesson from Covid-19. A lesson about our interconnection and 
interdependence. It is now clear that if we follow the right measures of our own, if we wash our hands, 
if we wear a mask, follow proper social distancing, then we may prevent ourselves from Covid.  
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Unless we are working to make those decisions and choices, then we aren't able to open the school, 
workplaces are not going to back up and running, our healthcare systems will be continued to be 
overtaxed and society won't essentially set up.  
And, one of the lessons of Covid is we can't respond alone. So, we have to mount a unified, 
thoughtful response. Unity is not just on a country basis, but between countries. We must be able to 
work together and put our common welfare ahead of our individual choices.  
If we want to build a unified response to Covid and future pandemics, we recognize that we are truly 
connected and we depend on one another.  
To conclude,  
We are birds of the same nest, wearing different skins, speaking different languages, believing 
in certain religions and belonging to different culture - yet we are in the same home - our 
earth. Born on the same planet, covered by the same skies, gazing at the same stars and 
breathing the same air, we must learn to progress together happily. For humans can live 
individually but can survive only collectively. “YES, WE ARE ALL CONNECTED.” 
 
The theme for the 2022-2023 Lions International Peace Poster Contest and Peace Essay Contest is 
“Lead with Compassion.” Please consider offering the opportunity of creating a poster or writing an 
essay (for visually impaired children) by sponsoring an organized group of students to participate. 
The organized group of students could be from a public/private school, scouting group, homeschool 
group, church youth group, teen volunteer group, etc. Students must be 11, 12, or 13 on November 
15 to be eligible to participate. Please let me know if your club needs a Peace Poster Kit. I still have a 
supply of them and will make sure your club gets one. The kit includes the contest rules and guide for 
the club, the contest rules and guide for the participating students, a participation flyer (this flyer 
shares the information about the contest with the parent/s), a winner sticker to be place on the back 
of the winning poster, an achievement award certificate, and a certificate of appreciation for the 
participants. The essay contest rules and application form are available on the LCI website. 
 
If you would like to discuss how to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest/ Essay Contest for your club, 
contact Lion Patti Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson. For more 
information, email me at hullmannt@aol.com or call (717)428-3659 or (717) 600-7642. 
 
As said by Henry Wadsworth Longfellow, “Youth comes but once in a lifetime.” 
Let’s take advantage of the wonderful youth we have in our district by allowing them to share their 
wisdom about world peace through the creation of a poster or the composing of an essay. 
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Directory Changes 

New Changes 
Change – Dover Lions Club Meetings - 2nd & 4th Thursdays 
     Secretary Marlin Kindig, email: keyskindig@yahoo.com 
Change – Red Lion Club Meetings - St. John’s UCC Church, Social Hall, 161 N. Main St, Red Lion 
 

Previous Changes 
Page 49 - Dover Lions meet 2nd and 4th Wednesday 6:15PM. 
Page 61 - Change the email address for York New Salem Lions Club Secretary William Bankert to 
webjmb63@comcast.net. 
Page 11 - Change date of Banner Exchange from July 22 to June 18, 2022 
Page 46 - Change President of the Boiling Springs Lions Club to:  John Aigeldinger, 1447 Lutztown 
Rd., Boiling Springs PA 17007,  h: 717-422-5484, jsaigel@comcast.net 
Page 83 - Change phone number for ZC Ron Bollinger to 717-891-2458 
Change President of the Boiling Springs Lions Club to: 

John Aigeldinger 
1447 Lutztown Rd 
Boiling Springs PA 17007 
h: 717-422-5484 
jsaigel@comcast.net 

Page 47 Change Lion Ray Highlands’ cell phone number to 717-226-1079. 
Page 11 - Change date of Banner Exchange from July 22 to June 18, 2022 
 
 

Shippensburg Awards Scholarships 

 

Shippensburg Lions Club President Lisa Kemp, right, presented Certificates of Accomplishment to 

two students from Shippensburg High School at the club’s March meeting. Jonathan Breaux, left, is 

the son of Mary and Michael Breaux. Janelle Staver, center, is the daughter of Stacy and James 

Staver. 

mailto:keyskindig@yahoo.com
mailto:webjmb63@comcast.net
mailto:jsaigel@comcast.net
mailto:jsaigel@comcast.net
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April Caption This Photo Contest Winner 
 

 
  
In April’s newsletter we challenged Lions to come up with a funny caption for this photo. The winner 
is: 
 
 

"In the jungle, the mighty jungle, the lion sleeps tonight." 
Is this what The Tokens had in mind in 1961 

when they recorded their #1 Hit Song? 
 
Submitted by: 
Lion Jim Loyer  
Red Lion Lions Club  
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York Springs Awards Scholarship 
 

 
Recent Students of the Quarter from Bermudian Springs High School honored by York Springs Lions 
Club. 
L-R: Payton Feeser, Bonnie Sowers (York Springs Lion), Mahrlee Querry, Lucas Snyder, & Maeilis 
Pares Acosta. 
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Convention Season is Here! 

 
District 14-C Convention - Our District 14-C Convention has come and gone.  By all accounts it was 

a great success.  Read a summary of the day's events elsewhere in this newsletter. 

MD-14 State Convention - This year's state convention will be held at the Valley Forge Casino 

Resort on May 19-22.  Immediate Past International President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi will be the special 

guest for this convention.  Hospitality Night will be an oldies doo-wop sock-hop featuring music by 

The BelAirs. 

Lion Clubs International Convention - We weren't able to make a District 14-C bus trip a reality, but 

that doesn't mean you can't go. Those who are still interested in a bus trip should contact Swinston 

Travel. Lion Dan Swinzinski has organized a trip with a pick-up location in the Harrisburg Area. If 

interested, you should contact Swinston Travel at 814-443-2691 or email them at 

swinstontravel@gmail.com.  

The designated hotel for the PA Lions is the Hotel Delta Montreal by Marriott. The cost per night for 

this hotel will be about $200. Smokey Robinson will be among the featured entertainers at this 

convention. 

DATE SAVER 

 The 2023 District 14-C Convention will be held on Saturday, April 15, 2023. Clubs in District 

14-C are respectfully requested to avoid scheduling club events that day so that members are 

available to attend the District Convention. 

  

mailto:swinstontravel@gmail.com
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Lion Clubs International Convention - We weren’t able to make a District 14-C bus trip a reality, 
but that doesn’t mean you can’t go. Those who are still interested in a bus trip should contact 
Swinston Travel. Lion Dan Swinzinski has organized a trip with a pick-up location in the Harrisburg 
Area. If interested, you should contact Swinston Travel at 814-443-2691 or email them at 
swinstontravel@gmail.com. If you want to travel on your own, be sure to register before April 1 to 
take advantage of the discounted registration fee, which is currently $175. The designated hotel for 
the PA Lions is the Hotel Delta Montreal by Marriott. The cost per night for this hotel will be about 
$200.  Smokey Robinson will be among the featured entertainers at this convention. 
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Dallastown Asks for Help With 

Mental Health Awareness Month 

 

 

 
The Dallastown Lions Club would like to ask our entire district family for support during the month of 

May by changing out your outdoor lights with a green bulb in support of Mental Health Awareness! 

 

Since the Building Bridges for Brianna organization came to 

our club and told us about all of the suicides in the schools 

around us, we have become aware of this overwhelming 

issue with our youth.  With all of us working with our Leo 

Clubs and the young people in our communities, we need 

to be aware that this silent killer is always present. 

 

We are asking to help us inform our communities that this is 

ever present in the lives of our young people and if we can 

learn how to help with this illness, we can better serve 

everyone. 

 


